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2014 summer intern Sarah Mary (left), myself, and 

incoming JFA staff member Anthony (right) in 

conversation at the University of Central Oklahoma 

                 The Desires of My Heart Answered 

 

 

 

Dear Family and Friends, 
 
A few years ago, God laid a deep desire on my heart to do ministry work with people and to be a disciple 

who makes disciples.  I wrestled with and prayed about this for quite a while because it didn’t seem like the 
passions of my heart were being met.  It seemed like the jobs and the ministries in which I was involved lacked 
this key component: people. 

 
After I graduated high school in 2012, an amazing 

opportunity opened up for me to start working with Justice 
For All.  I didn’t know what I was getting into, but God led 
and I followed. 

 
Now, two years later, I am seeing how my prayers are 

being answered.  Through my work with JFA, I am blessed to 
work with all sorts of people.  Not only am I encouraged by 
my co-workers and the supporters of JFA, but I get to meet 
many pro-life people through JFA’s Abortion: From Debate to 
Dialogue seminars.  I also interact with people from all over the 
world through outreach events.  God has planned for me to 
be in ministry for this season of my life, and I am very 
thankful.  

 

JFA also has a unique mentoring component as part of 
its training program.  I train other pro-life people to have 
truthful, yet loving, conversations about abortion.  I am able to 
do this because I have been trained well by the many JFA staff 
who have mentored me.  Those who have mentored me also 
have been mentored.  In essence, God has answered my prayer 
and put me in a position in which I can be a disciple who makes 
disciples.  
 

Yes, our focus is on teaching about the topic of abortion, 
but I have many opportunities to learn from my co-workers 
about our faith in Jesus and to share what I have learned with 
those whom God has given me to teach.  My faith and my work 
with JFA are so intertwined that they are inseparable. 

 
Last month, two groups of summer interns came through our Wichita office.  We focused on training 

them through a seminar and outreach experience, and then provided them with many opportunities to have 
additional outreach conversations.  It was definitely a highlight of my summer!  I enjoyed coming alongside other 
people and helping to guide them through the process of becoming good pro-life ambassadors.  There were 
times during the internship when I needed counsel and wisdom on how to be a good mentor.  Again, the JFA  

JUSTICE FOR ALL TRAINS THOUSANDS TO MAKE ABORTION UNTHINKABLE FOR MILLIONS, ONE PERSON AT A TIME. 

WEB: WWW.JFAWEB.ORG                 EMAIL: CK.WISNER@JFAWEB.ORG                 OFFICE PHONE: 316-683-6426 

 

2014 summer intern Jasmin (center) and 

myself in conversation at Wichita State 

University 



 
Read what two of JFA’s 2014 summer interns  

said about their internship experience: 
 

“One of the most beautiful things about Justice For All is 
that the skills you learn apply to not only defending the 
lives of the unborn, but also to sharing the gospel with 

the person right in front of you. God has used JFA to 
change my life. You can't come to [JFA’s training 

program] and leave unchanged.” 
- Carson Banks 

 

“After this week’s internship program, I now feel much 

more comfortable to talk with other people on the issue 

of abortion. And, not only that, the program also taught 

me a certain approach to have dialogue with people on 

the matter of faith.” 

- Puyin Bai 

 

 
Results of My Support Raising Efforts: 

 
- I have reached the point where I can start working 
full-time with JFA. I plan to start this new schedule at 
the beginning of the fall semester. 
 
- As of July 15th, I have reached approximately 88% of 
my final support-raising goal. Praise the Lord! 
 
- Please prayerfully consider joining my support team. I 
would love to talk to you about what this means. 

 
- As the time approaches for me to begin full-time work 
with JFA, I am filled with excitement!  
 

Thank you for your support, prayers, and 
encouragement! 

  
 

staff came around me and mentored me on how to be a better trainer.  I am extremely grateful for their wisdom 
and impact on my life.  I hope, by God’s grace, that I have been a good friend and mentor to those who were 
placed in my care. 

 
Thank you for supporting me in my work with JFA.  God has used you not only to provide funds for me 

to do this missions work, but also to uplift me through your prayers and encouragement.  I look forward to the 
plan God has for me... and for you too!                                                                                                    

                                                                      Blessings and Love, 
                                                             

                                   

 

 

Below, 2014 summer 

intern Angela (left) and 

myself in conversation 

at the University of 

Central Oklahoma 

The second group of 2014 summer interns is pictured here with  

 JFA staff members 


